
Documents (in Hebrew) on transfer of Aleph from Hebrew University to Ex Libris   

 Courtesy of Michel Bercovier 

 

1988  Copy of the passing of ownership of Aleph-Yissum from Yissum to the Hebrew University.  

Dated March 9th 1988, it is the protocol under Michel's chairmanship.  It is mentioned that 

Hebrew University gets 60000 shares for passing the right to use the software to Aleph Yissum.  

Michel did not put the value since this was a private deal.  It does mention a PC version that 

would be (not in 89 as planned.)..achieved years later. 

 

1990  Letter from Avner Navin to Azriel Morag reminding him that he has no exclusivity on the  

Unix versions of Aleph. 

 

1993  Azriel's fax to Pazy, then president of the University, offering 1M dollar for the company. 

He underlines that he is making a real effort and is being generous with this offer. 

 

1996  University President Hanoch Gutfreund's thanks to Michel for his service to  Aleph-Yissum 

and the Univerity on his departure, upon the merger with Ex Libris.  

 

 

http://jspecht.org/exlibris_history/aleph-yissuma_a_1988.pdf
http://jspecht.org/exlibris_history/aleph-yissum_unix-90.pdf
http://jspecht.org/exlibris_history/Offer_Exlibris.pdf
http://jspecht.org/exlibris_history/aleph-yissum_goodbye.pdf

